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RENFREW   ONTARIO

        



ADVENT  NEWSLETTER    2017 
                                                      Contact Information



Church Office:  291 Plaunt Street South, Renfrew Ontario   K7V 1N2


Tel:  613-432-2285      Fax:   1-844-270-1372     website:  www.tsarenfrew.ca
Office Hours:  Monday to Thursday 9 a.m.–2 p.m.
email: office@tsarenfrew.ca
Administrative Assistant: Debbie McDermid
Minister:  Rev. Russell Wardell 
rmwardell@me.com

MINISTERS MESSAGE

Dear friends in Christ:
Ten weeks of the Christian calendar are dedicated to the practice of waiting. In the six weeks of Lent we anticipate Easter and in this four week season of Advent we anticipate Christmas.  There is much to be learned in waiting. We develop patience; we find joy in expectation that something exceeds the experience itself.  And we learn how to best use the in between time so that we are not simply staring at our hands or cell phones until the day comes.

People use the in between time of Advent for decorating, for gathering with family and friends, and for giving to charities like the food bank.  The church uses the time to reread stories like that of John the Baptist, Isaiah and Mary.  We light candles and we sing hymns unique to the season.  All of this is done so that come Christmas we may have a deeper appreciation of Christmas, of incarnation, of God’s presence in the Christ child. 

I find the notion of incarnation increasingly important to me in my life.  Incarnation is about embodiment, it is about God being in the flesh.  As I say, I find that notion more and more helpful.  God is more immediate, more tangible, more fully present when I think of God this way.  God is as fragile as an infant, as beautiful as a baby, as peaceful as a newborn in a cradle.  Praying to such a God shifts your language a bit.  You tend to offer yourself a little more and ask a little less of the divine.  You become a little gentler in your prayers.

Blessings be upon you in this season.  May the fulfillment of Christmas be deeper because of how you have spent these weeks.  Wait well.


Sincerely,   Rev. Russell Wardell
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MINISTRY & PERSONNEL



The Church Office is open from 9 am to 2 pm daily from Monday to Thursday.


Please do not ask staff to admit you to the office or perform other duties outside of these hours



unless you have an appointment, Thanks you for your consideration. 












Ross McEwen, Chair, M&P

RECENT FUND RAISING EFFORTS 
CPAN 150 Challenge

Tools for Schools raised enough to purchase more than five backpacks.   
 $433.00 
ANNIVERSARY ROAST BEEF DINNER 
PROCEEDS 

 $3,098.57

STEWARDSHIP MONTH -  BAY OF QUINTE CONFERENCE 

$ 684.00 

including the beautiful carved wooden bowl 

COMMUNITY SUPPER

held in conjunction with the Foodgrains Concert proceeds

 are included in the total amount under Food Grains.

FALL CONCERT FOR FOODGRAINS

  Total donations for the Foodgrains Bank and for the supper were 
$2098.20!
matched by Government of Canada 4:1
THANKS FOR THE GENEROUS RESPONSE TO THESE APPEALS

***************************** 
A little girl was sitting on her grandfather's lap as he read her a bedtime story. From time to time, she would take her eyes off the book and reach up to touch his wrinkled cheek.  She was alternately stroking her own cheek, then his again. 
Finally she spoke up, "Grandpa, did God make you?" "Yes, sweetheart," he answered, "God made me a long time ago."     "Oh," she paused, "Grandpa, did God make me too?"  "Yes, indeed, honey," he said, "God made you just a little while ago."
Feeling their respective faces again, she observed,   "God's getting better at it, isn't he ?" 
***********************************

We need your assistance to keep our records up-to- date,  please be sure to notify the office of any changes in your street address, phone number or email address..if you have a rural route, please call and give your civic address.  Thanks!
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COUNCIL REPORT               
Fall brought some wonderful surprises and opportunities for Trinity St Andrew’s. 
At our September Council meeting, Reverend Russell informed us that after conversations with members of our church and after the rest afforded him during his sabbatical time … he would like to test with Council his decision to retire. After considerable discussion, Council unanimously supported Rev. Russell’s decision proposing that he remain as minister of Trinity St. Andrews for an additional five years with a new set of terms. That question was taken to the congregation on October 15. At that Congregational Meeting, members and adherents voted 99% to support Rev. Russell’s decision to not retire and continue as our Minister. We look forward to Rev. Russell’s continued ministry with us and Council is working with him to make sure that the ministerial workload is do-able by one person. 

On October 29th, we gathered to bid a fond farewell to Rev. Susan as she leaves the Ministry at Trinity St-Andrew’s to take on a position at the Renfrew Library. We will miss her ... her smile, energy, enthusiasm, all encompassing friendliness and ministry to us. We wish her all the best for her future endeavours and hope that she will join us from time to time at TSA.

Two of the main activities of Council this fall are updating our By-Laws and Guidelines, and improving our financial processes. The updating of the By-Laws and Guidelines encompasses the roles and responsibilities of Council and Committees to ensure clarity and conformance with requirements. Improvements to our financial processes are intended to simplify processes, make accountabilities clear and provide transparency in reporting. In addition to that we find a Treasurer that meets the requirements of the United Church of Canada.
Our Annual General Meeting for 2018 will be Sunday, March 11, immediately after church. At that meeting we will be asking the congregation to approve the 2018 budget which is under development and to approve the revised By-Laws and Guidelines. Mark the date on your calendar and plan to be there!!

TSA Council members are: Judy Ryan (Chair), Leslee Gervais (Vice Chair), Daphne Hanneman (Secretary), Peter Raaphorst (Finance & Stewardship), Margo Aubert (Membership, Pastoral Care & Fellowship), Linda Boldt (Worship & Music), Sandra Comba (United Church Women), Brian Francis (Member-at-Large), Nancy Illman (Christian Education & Faith Formation), Marg McLeish (Presbytery), Laurie Millar/Cathy Morris (Ministry & Personnel), Garry Scott (Property), and Rev. Russell Wardell.













Judy Ryan, Chair, 

[image: image8.png]





TSA provides transportation via Sunshine Coach so that our shut-ins can participate in 


Sunday worship. The annual cost is projected to be $4,000.00. We hope to receive 


$2,000.00 in donations to help with costs. 



Donation envelopes can be found in the pew and the narthex, which can be placed on 


the collection plate or dropped off during regular office hours. 

[image: image9.jpg]Download from I3 26909096
| Dreamstime.com

2 BerLybil | Dreamstime.com







TEA AND TALENT SALE



Saturday, December 2nd, 2017
1:00-4:00PM

Mark your calendars now for this annual event!


TEA ROOM:  


Enjoy delicious tea, sandwiches and squares! 


You can also do some early Christmas shopping:

·  “treasures” that will offer some great opportunities to buy special gifts 
·    for that special someone!

· 
bake table

· 

candy room

· 


silent auction

· 



Christmas décor

· 




Hand-knit and hand-sewn items

· For more information, to volunteer or to make donations,
please call Marg at 613 717 2022



 JOIN US BEFORE THE SANTA CLAUS PARADE

WOW!!!

Accessible doors on Plaunt Street Main Entrance completed!

Many, many thanks to those who worked tirelessly to see this important improvement

to our church building, also those who contributed financially to this project

The offering envelopes for 2018 will be available in the narthex on Dec 31st thru January 2018.

After this time they will be in the office, if you do not receive yours or wish to obtain envelopes,

please notify the church office. 

Tax receipts will be available later – watch for the table in the narthex.
(4)
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MEMBERSHIP IN THE UNITED CHURCH OF CANADA
This fall questions arose around the issue of membership in the United Church of Canada and at TSA. 

The issue came up when we voted on Russell’s desire to remain as our minister. In the United Church only ‘full members’ may vote on matters of pastoral relations. This troubled many who felt that anyone who participates in the life of our church should be able to have a say in something as important as who will be our minister. To try to give a bit of clarity as to the rules of membership for our denomination here are some things to know:

1. A congregation such as TSA consists of members, full members, adherents, and members of the order of ministry whose names have been added to the congregation’s membership role.

2. Members are the children of full members.

3. Full members are those who have been baptized and confirmed. To be confirmed a person must have enough knowledge about the Christian faith and the United Church to make their commitment with understanding.

4. Adherents are people who contribute regularly to the life and work of the congregation but are not members or full members. 

At present the full members can vote to allow adherents to vote on “temporal matters” (property and finance) but not spiritual matters (who will be our minister). The denomination is in the midst of changing this and after next summer full members will be able to give permission to adherents to vote on all matters. To serve on the Church Council you need to be a full member.

Full members of the church are expected to maintain their membership by participating in the life of the congregation, especially through worship. Of course if someone is no longer able to attend church because of age or infirmity they do not lose their membership. The United Church of Canada asks that each congregation update its membership roll annually. 

Some find all these rules overly bureaucratic but membership in a church, or in any organization, must have some meaning and therefore comes with responsibility and expectation. The members of TSA are bound together by a common vision captured in our statement of purpose and by the Statement of Faith of the United Church of Canada. 

If you are not a full member of the church but participate regularly you may want to consider becoming a member. Talk to Russell who would be very happy to help you sort out whether or not this is the right step for you to take.

DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING
This training took place on Tuesday, November 14th  with twelve of the fifteen attendees from our church.  Those attending enjoyed the session,  which included CPR,  and felt it very worthwhile and encourage others to participate.  If you are interested, please contact Cathy Morris at 613-432-2815   and she will plan another training  in the new year. 
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Worship and Music 
We are looking forward to a beautiful Advent season filled with old familiar stories and carols of modern times and ones from long ago.  There will be two services on Christmas Eve.


Sunday, December 24, morning service at 10 am -- Carols and Lessons


Sunday, December 24, evening service at 7 pm -- Traditional evening service with communion followed 


by a time of fellowship in the chapel.

Sunday December 31 Neil Lloyd will lead us in worship.
 An Update on our Sound: You may be aware that a long standing issue in our sanctuary is sound. We wanted to let you know that for the past month we have been investigating improvements to our sound system and to that end have had some sound technicians come and give their appraisal. The good news is that all believe our equipment is of good quality. We are now working to fine tune how we adjust our equipment to make it most effective. As we do so please let Russell know if you are noticing improvements in the sound or if you are having trouble hearing. Some advice we have received from the experts is that the middle section of our sanctuary has the best sound and so if you are struggling to hear you may want to move to the centre of the sanctuary. They have also said that the fuller the sanctuary is with people, the better the sound will be. So tell your neighbours and friends that you need them to come to church not only so that they can hear the sermon but so you can hear it better.












Linda Boldt, Chair of W&M
******************************************
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2017 Third Quarter Report
For the period July 1 to September 30, 2017
· $8,800 will be given to the Church; 

· $880 will be given to Charity – Renfrew and Area Seniors Support; 

· $554.95 will be given to the UCW to reimburse for sales on Saturdays that they opened. 

· Number of days open: 38 

· Average number of customers per day: 50 

· Average sales per day: $275.48 

· Average sale per customer: $5.47 

· Net sales for Q3: $10,287.70 

Net sales in Q3 were up $2,398 from Q3 last year with two more days open in 2017. 
Total given to the Church in 2017 is $26,600 which is $4,100 more than budgeted.










Judy Ryan – Chair, Board of Directors
The newsletter is issued three times a year, late August, late November and before Lent.
This is YOUR newsletter; please assist us by sending any article you wish to be printed (at the discretion of the committee)

ON OR BEFORE     MARCH  13,   2018
These articles should be sent via e-mail to daphne.hanneman@sympatico.ca

COMING EVENTS                         

 Please keep this sheet by the calendar

 and check the website [www.tsarenfrew.ca] and weekly bulletins for details and updates

COMING EVENTS                         


 Please keep this sheet by the calendar


 and check the website [www.tsarenfrew.ca] and weekly bulletins for details and updates





Nov	26	Sun	10 am		Worship & Communion 	2.30 pm Manor Service 


	28	Tues	9am		Set up for Tea & Talent


	29	Wed	9 am		Decorate the Sanctuary


	30	Thu	9 am		Set up for Tea & Talent


Dec	  2	Sat	1- 4 pm 	Tea & Talent


	  3	Sun	10am		Worship – Advent 1


	10	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


    	17	Sun	10 am		Worship Service


	19	Tue	  6 pm 	Council Pot Luck and Meeting


	24	Sun	10 am 	Carol & Lessons


	24	Sun	 7 pm	 	Worship and Communion, followed by fellowship


	31	Sun	10 am		Worship with Neil Lloyd


2018


Jan 	7	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


	14	Sun	10 am		Worship Service  -- 2.30  pm  Manor Service


	16	Tue	2 pm 		Groves Park, 3 pm Quail Creek services


	16	Tue	7 pm		Council Meeting


	21	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


	28	Sun	10 am		Worship Service


Feb	4	Sun	10 am		Worship Service


	11	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


	13	Tue	4 pm		Shove Tuesday, Pancake Supper


	14	Wed	7 pm 		Ash Wednesday service 


	18	Sun	10 am		Worship Service


	25	Sun	10 am		Worship Service    --2.30 pm Manor service


Mar	  4	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


	11	Sun	10 am		Worship Service followed by Annual Congregation Meeting


	18	Sun	10 am		Worship Service 


	25	Sun	10 am		Palm Sunday 	


	30	Fri	10 am		Good Friday


Apr	  1	Sun	10 am		Easter Sunday - Communion 


May					Proposed Art & Spirituality Show


					 watch bulletin & Lent Newsletter for more details


�


NOTE to those receiving the newsletter via email the “Christmas Gift” envelopes are available in the church office 


			or in the narthex on December 17th and 24th.  Thanks for your gift!








